
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK                               
 
November 26, 2012 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Chairman Steve 
Roberts, Warren Ploeger and Keith Olsen. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and Deputy County Clerk Marla 
Hathhorn. Steve Roberts opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.  
 
SHERIFF 
Sheriff John Merchant reported 25 inmates currently being held in the Brown County Jail.  
 
MINUTES 
Motion by Keith Olsen to approve the November 19, 2012 minutes. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried. 
 
COMPUTER/IT 
Sandy Carter, Computer/IT Director, presented the Manatron annual software maintenance billing of $35,351.55.  
 
DISTRICT COURT CLERK 
Joy Moore, District Court Clerk, presented the billing to Manatron for $1,052 for a replacement computer. 
 
TREASURER 
Treasurer Cheryl Lippold reported that the Brown County Treasurer’s office had received from the State of Kansas a 100% 
compliance audit for two months in a row. Lippold wanted to commend her staff for the 100% report. 
 
ROAD FOREMAN 
Road Foreman Herb Roland requested that Commissioner Roberts view a worksite later in the day. Projects for the last week 
were discussed.  
 
KANZA MENTAL HEALTH AGREEMENT 
Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve the 2013 KANZA Mental Health agreement. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried. 
 
COMMUNITY CORRECTIONS 
Venice Sloan, Community Corrections Director, requested a motion to hire Dan Siebenmorgen effective December 11, 2012. 
Motion by Steve Roberts to approve the hiring of Dan Siebenmorgen as Intensive Supervision Officer 1 at a rate of $17.75 per 
hour. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried. 
 
PADONIA TOWNSHIP TREASURER 
County Election Officer Debbie Parker reported that Jerry Reschke had been elected Padonia Township Treasurer as the result of 
a write-in vote in the November 6, 2012 General Election. Due to the fact that Reschke already holds the position of Padonia 
Township Clerk, he has declined the Treasurer position. The Padonia Township Board will need to make a recommendation for 
the Treasurer position to the Brown County Board of Commissioners so that they may make the appointment.. 
 
DOVES 
Tessa Carter, DOVES (Domestic Violence Emergency Services), reported on the services of DOVES in the Brown County area. 
Carter requested financial assistance from Brown County as DOVES has received cuts in the financial assistance from both the 
State and Federal governments. 
Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve a $1,000 appropriation to DOVES from the Commissioner’s Budget to be paid in 2012. 
Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Keith Olsen to adjourn. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:33 a.m. The next 
meeting will be held Friday November 30, 2012 to approve the month end checks.  
  


